
Sinclair Virtual PTO Meeting 
10/22/2020 – 7:30 p.m. 

 
- Dr. Amy Poerschke – School Support Officer (SSO) 

o Working with Mr. Mashburn to streamline communication to parents and staff 
o Working closely with the district offices to maintain safety and quality education for our 

students 
- Mr. Mashburn 

o PikMyKid program for dismissal 
 There is an app, but it is not 100% working at this time – please wait to 

download the app until further communication from Sinclair.  
o SEL Classes 

 Social/Emotional Learning Classes 
 Hopefully, an additional magnet teacher will be able to come on board next 

school year.  
- Sinclair Faculty 

o Ms. Donna Campbell – Kindergarten teacher (18 years at Sinclair!) 
o Ms. Sophia Pines – Kindergarten teacher (3rd year at Sinclair, 8 years teaching in total) 
o Mr. Greg Railsback – 5th grade teacher (9th year at Sinclair) 

- Dr. Erica Davis 
o Pediatrician @ TCH Heights 
o Now, due to the current circumstances, if a child presents with illness, the provider must 

consider whether or not the symptoms correspond with COVID-19. 
o Shift to telemedicine 
o COVID testing is usually necessary to give clearance to return to school. 
o Please keep your child home if he or she is sick. 

- Committee Chairs 
o Catherine Sala – Teacher Appreciation Committee 

 Monthly stock the lounge – would like feedback from teachers 
 1st/3rd grade will have November  

o Mandie Eichenlaub – Cultural Arts 
 Supporting curriculum surrounding cultural education (ex: Black History Month, 

Hispanic History Month, etc.) 
 Please reach out to Adrienne Thorp @ president@sinclairpto.org if you would 

like to help. 
o Chrissy Fleming – Fundraising/Box Tops 

 Mabel’s Labels 
 Minted 
 BoxTops 

 Chrissy will turn those in on Friday, 10/30 

 Will do porch pickup, can drop them off at school (front office), 
call/email Chrissy to get them to her.  

 Kroger Community Rewards 
 AmazonSmile 

- Kim Ludlow – Internal VP 
o Pumpkin Decorating Contest – submissions through October 26 – send pictures to 

president@sinclairpto.org  
o Sinclair Supports (11-2 thru 11-6) = Raising Cane’s 
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o Spirit Night – October 28 – Local Foods on 11th & Yale (mention Sinclair Elementary) 
o Mr. Mashburn purchased a few items from his discretionary fund through PTO: 

 Webcams for each teacher 
 4 carts for Magnet teachers (they are going from classroom to classroom) 
 Classroom whiteboards  
 Individual pencil sharpeners  
 PikMyKid app  

- Traci Riley – Treasurer (Finance update) 
o Reviewed expenses and deposits into the PTO account 
o Boosterthon date (virtual or in person – TBD) 

 Kickoff – March 22, 2021 
o Virtual Book Fair – in the works 
o Questions?  Email Traci at treasurer@sinclairpto.org 

 
Please check out the PTO Website at www.sinclairpto.org.  If you have questions, please feel free to 
email Adrienne Thorp at president@sinclairpto.org. 


